
 
  

 

  

 
 
 
 
 

March 22, 2020 
 
 
 
Friends: 
 
Earlier this afternoon, Governor Lee issued the attached Executive Order 17.  A 
copy of this Executive Order is attached.  This Executive Order will have a couple 
of impacts on landlords.  First, to the extent your property has a fitness center, they 
have been ordered closed until at least April 6th.  This order applies to all fitness 
centers in the state of Tennessee (not just the city of Knoxville as ordered by Mayor 
Indya Kincannon). 
 
Second, the governor has asked employees to work from home where feasible, but 
deferred to businesses in deciding how to best operate their offices.  To the extent 
that your office is considering closing, please consider providing a notice to tenants 
with a number that they call in case of emergencies.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact our office. 
 
Mike King  mjk@painetarwater.com (865) 342-9970 (direct) 
Barbara Doolittle bkd@painetarwater.com (865) 342-9946 (direct) 
Kendell Garrett kmg@painetarwater.com (865) 342-9960 (direct) 
Cathi Wormsbacher crw@painetarwater.com (865) 342-9949 (direct) 

 
 

Sincerely, 
     

      Mike 
    
Michael J. King 
Paine Tarwater Bickers LLP 
900. S. Gay Street, Suite 2200 
Knoxville, TN 37902-1821 
T 865.525.0880 (Main) 
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